
Miller Elementary School SCC Board Meeting 
November5

th
, 2019 

 
Called to order at 6:54 PM 

 
In Attendance- Chad Lechner, Ryan Yathon, Corey Sweet, Margo Schicker, Angela Dobson, Crystal Loch, Megan Munteanu, 
Ainsley Brewer & Rosalie Yanush  
 
Regrets-  Jonathan Yanush & Erin Sawley 
 
16/2019 Munteanu- That the September 24

th
, 2019 meeting minutes be adopted as read.  Dobson Seconds  

          CARRIED  
1. Principal’s Report  
 Enrollment -84 
 
Review LIP goals (writing, reading, math, student engagement 2% more) 
 
Update on Melville Elementary Schools proposal 
-As the cutoff date was October 15

th
/19 for the 2020 school year it was discussed that for 2020 Davison remains K-6 and Miller 

Elementary School would become K-5. The following school year both Davison & Miller would be K-5 schools with the students 
attending the Melville Comprehensive High School starting with Grade 6.   
 
-Studies have shown that children/students lose a year’s worth of development every time they switch/move schools. 
 
Everyone will need to fill out the Volunteer Code of Conduct, a link has been emailed to all SCC members. 
 
Christmas hampers- Angela Dobson has volunteered to collect items and organize the Christmas hampers to be drawn for at 
the Christmas Concert held on Wednesday, November 18

th
 at 7:00pm.  The Annual Bake Sale will be held in conjunction with 

the Christmas Concert again this year.  
 
This year marks Mrs.Boake’s 10

th 
year of teaching and the GSSD has budgeted $50.00 for an event or gift. 

17/2019 Brewer- That Megan Munteanu use the $50.00 allotment to purchase a gift for Mrs.Boake which will be presented at 
the Christmas Concert. Sweet Seconds. 
          CARRIED 
 
18/2019 Sweet- That the Principal’s Report be adopted as read.  Loch seconds. 
          CARRIED 
 
2. Treasurer’s Report  
Not Available  
 
3. New Business 
Hot Lunch- Megan Munteanu has volunteered as interim hot lunch organizer. The SCC needs to advertise that a new 
representative is needed to organize the hot lunch program.  SCC needs to host more hot lunches to help fund the playground 
equipment & outdoor classroom.  November hot lunch will be held on the 28

th
 and will consist of spaghetti & meatballs as well 

as sliced vegetables.  
  
We discussed the possibility of planting shrubs around the gazebo and more trees in the school yard. 
          
4. Adjournment  
19/2019 Yathon- That the next meeting be held December 5

th
, 2019 at 6:30pm and that this meeting is now adjourned.  

(8:00 PM) 

 
 
 
 


